Wooldridge, John

From: Justine Allen <Justine.Allen@OhioAGO.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 3, 2022 4:57 PM

To: Wooldridge, John; Heim, Kimber

Cc: Corinna Efkeman; Miller, Jared

Subject: FAI 037, 110412, Pcl. 1 (Eichhorn Limited Partnership) / ATTORNEY-CLIENT

PRIVILEGED COMMUNICATION - CAUV Designation

Hi John and Kimber,

I wanted to follow up on the CAUYV issue for parcel 1. I’ve reviewed the relevant statutes and case law and I
believe we may run into two issues. First, the definition for “agricultural” is incredibly broad and is defined
under several statues. I am not sure what their alleged agricultural use is, but the breadth of the definition allows
them a lot of flexibility. Second, this issue just has not been litigated often so there is not a lot of established
case law that speaks to our situation.

However, I can say that the CAUV designation is an indicator that that the land is being used for an agricultural
purpose but may not be dispositive. If (which I am assuming they will if we reach that point) the property owner
asks the court to enter a judgment for attorney’s fees and appraisal fees that is the point we would tell the court
that the property is not in fact used for an agricultural purpose. As far as the issue of “double dipping”, at this
time the only way to address that issue would be at trial or possibly mediation if we have a good mediator. The
R-R zoning designation does allow for some conditional commercial uses, but not the large type of commercial
development that would support their price/acre.

At this time, the only avenue I have to address this issue is through litigation. My advice would be to keep this
information in mind as we move forward with negotiations. If you have any additional questions or would ’d
like to discuss further please let me know and we can discuss through email or set up a teams call. If not, we do
need to provide opposing counsel with a counter offer to try to move things along.

Thanks,
-Justine

Justine A. Allen

Assistant Attorney General — Executive Agencies Section
Transportation Unit

Office of Ohio Attorney General Dave Yost

Office number: (614) 466-5829

Fax number: (866) 815-2731
Justine.Allen@OhioAGO.gov
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* Please note that, in adherence to best practices brought about in response to
COVID-19, the Ohio Attorney General’s Office moved to a “remote work” status
effective March 18, 2020. All members of the office remain available remotely
during normal business hours. Thank you for your patience.

Confidentiality Notice: This message is intended for use only by the individual or entity to whom or
which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential and/or
otherwise exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the
intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the
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intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify me immediately by telephone.

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not click links or open
attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert Button if available.



